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Present: Dale Mosher, George Christopher, David Reinheimer, Tade Mahoney, Elaine Diaz, David Berry. Absent Howard Solomon
-Tade Mahoney called the meeting to order at 6:38PM

-Minutes from the March 2, 2011 meeting were reviewed and accepted as read.

-Safety update: 
     Voluntary Maine Department of labor “Safety Works” inspection at Recycling Barn      

      on 3/22/11:   

Recommendations include: junction box needs cover; loading dock can be used without railing; stairs at dock not required but would be helpful. The written report has not yet been received.
    MMA Safety inspection/report by Ann Schneider:

Install new exit signs: David Berry reports that he requested signs from the PW Director in January. Instead of continuing to wait for these signs David bought signs at Graingers this week.

Repair alarm system: This was identified as a deficiency during the MMA inspection in late 2009. David B reports that he submitted a price estimate and request for funding to town manager in early 2010-no action taken. This was again identified as a deficiency during the November 2010 MMA inspection. David B reports that he again submitted a price estimate and request for funding to the town manager-no action taken. This work involves installing new heat detectors and pull stations. On 4/6/11 the interim town manager approved this expenditure using funds in current SW budget. 

Evacuation plan: David B submitted a written evacuation plan and was advised that there also needs to be a floor plan drawing posted on each floor showing locations of pull stations, exits, etc. He will create these drawings and post them in the specified locations as soon as possible. 

-Barn update: The roof collapsed under weight of snow load in March. David B has repaired the roof and reinforced the carrying timber with two 2 x 8’s and trusses to every other rafter. As the town’s insurer MMA has inspected the building and may require an engineering study.
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-Changes to 3/29/11 Draft 2 Select Board letter:

Include Dale’s suggested changes to Paragraph C. Include Elaine’s suggested changes to Paragraph F. Dale suggested that we include the list of safety items discussed at tonight’s meeting. The committee members agreed. 
-Warrant: George asked about the recommended changes to the way the SW budget is presented in the town warrant. Tade reminded the committee that we had made the following recommendation in our 2/14 letter to the Select Board:

Town Warrant: The committee agreed to make the following recommendation to the Select Board:

The town warrant article for the solid waste program should be presented to residents in the same way that the town warrant article for the recreation department has been presented in recent years. The committee agreed that this will be a more transparent way to show the exact amount of money, raised through taxation, that is needed to operate the town’s solid waste program.   
George asked if this recommended change will be reflected in the upcoming warrant? David B will check into this with the new town manager.

-George asked if we need to make any recommendations to the Finance Committee. David B reported that he will present the SW budget to the committee.

-Elaine discussed her research into global recycling/solid waste/composting trends. She referenced the book “Cradle to Cradle” regarding product life-cycle responsibilities. She mentioned fiscal responsibility, economic responsibility, and environmental responsibility; food waste diversion, single-stream recycling, and the resulting technological developments; government regulations, markets, and environmentalism. The committee needs to identify effective new ways to educate people and increase participation in our recycling program. We need to ask “how does our program measure up” and “how can it be improved”. Elaine will present additional information at the next meeting.
-Adjourn 8:13 

-Next meeting May 4th 6:30 PM

